
 

 

 

To:  Public Comment File – Docket No. OCC–2023–0008 

 

From:  Carl Kaminski, Assistant Director, Bank Advisory Group, Chief Counsel’s Office  

 

Date:  July 18, 2024  

 

Subject: Meeting with representatives from the Institute of International Bankers (“IIB”) to 

discuss: Notice of Proposed Rulemaking: “Regulatory Capital Rule: Large Banking 

Organizations and Banking Organizations with Significant Trading Activity” 

 

 

Staff of the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency met with representatives from the IIB 

regarding the agency’s Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on Regulatory Capital Rule: Large 

Banking Organizations and Banking Organizations With Significant Trading Activity (the 

“NPR”), which was published in the Federal Register on September 18, 2023 (88 FR 64028). 

 

The representatives from the IIB expressed concerns about the potential impact of the NPR on 

foreign banks’ operations the United States. In particular, the IIB representatives highlighted the 

impact of transactions between U.S. chartered affiliates and their foreign chartered parent 

organizations on measures of operational risk. The IIB representatives also expressed concerns 

about the proposed approach for applying risk weights to exposures to securities firms and other 

banking organizations, as well as the treatment of GSE securities under the proposed revisions to 

the Market Risk Ruel framework. 
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